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Thank you Chair Ayer, Senator Lyons, and members of the Senate Committee on Health and 
Welfare for the opportunity to provide testimony on, behalf of the Juvenile Products Manufactur-
ers Association (JPMA) expressing concerns with the current House amended draft of S.103 - An 
act relating to the regulation of toxic substances and hazardous materials. 
 
JPMA has concerns with the House amendments to S.103 with regard to the removal of reliance 
on “weight of credible scientific evidence”, removal of exposure factors when banning a chemi-
cal, and removal of the need to have a recommendation of the Act 188 Working Group to require 
removal of a chemical from a children’s product.   
 
These were critical factors that were part of the compromise, in 2014, that created Act 188 and 
these provisions are consistent with other states.  While neither side was happy with the elements 
of Act 188 – it still represents a compromise that goes farther than any other state’s children’s 
chemicals regulatory program. 
 
 

Background of the JPMA 
 
The Juvenile Products Manufacturers Association (JPMA) is a national not-for-profit trade asso-
ciation representing 95% of the prenatal industry including the producers, importers, and distribu-
tors of a broad range of childcare articles that provide protection to infants and assistance to their 
caregivers. These products are sold globally and nationally, and consistency of safety regulations 
is a critical aspect of product development. 
 
JPMA and its members support the goal of children’s safety through information sharing, product 
performance, certifications, and industry standards. JPMA not only represents the interests of the 
North American juvenile products industry, but also works as an advocate for product safety on 
behalf of consumers through active participation in voluntary standards setting processes to ensure 
product safety for juvenile products. In addition, the materials that are used in juvenile products 
must meet stringent internal product safety requirements and must also comply with numerous 
federal safety and environmental regulations under a variety of laws and regulations including:  
 
 The Consumer Product Safety Improvement Act (CPSIA), 
 The Consumer Product Safety Act (CPSA),  
 The Child Safety Protection Act (CSPA),  
 The Federal Hazardous Substances Act (FHSA), and 
 The Toxic Substances Control Act (TSCA) 
 
Under this network of requirements, it is illegal to sell children’s products containing various sub-
stances known to be harmful to children and to which children might be exposed. On behalf of 
JPMA, I sincerely hope that the following comments will assist the Committee in its. 

1. “Weight of Credible Scientific Evidence” is Necessary for Scientific Decision-mak-
ing 

 
The House Amendments to S.103 specifically removes the need for the Department of Health to 
relay on the “weight of credible scientific evidence” as the basis for adding a chemical to the 
chemicals of concern to children list.  The weaker term that is now enshrined in the amendment to 
S.103 is “independent peer-reviewed” scientific evidence; however, this is not a true criterion for 
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making any decision.  There are independent peer-reviewed studies published every day that 
come to conflicting conclusions.  This is part of the scientific decision-making process but it 
leaves the Department of Health to question which study should be used in this scenario. 
 
Instead a “weight of credible scientific evidence” approach allows for there to be some consensus 
of scientific evidence – before a decision to regulate is recommended.  In the absence of using 
such an approach decisions made to add a chemical to the list of chemicals of high concern to 
children would be guided by the last study published and are likely to be found arbitrary and ca-
pricious if challenged at a later date. 
 

2. Removal of Working Group “Recommendations” for Chemical Bans 
 
As noted earlier, neither side was happy with the final compromise that became Act 188.  While 
the working group has been widely attacked as a hindrance to this law – the process has yet to 
even be tested or given a chance to work.  Thus far, the Working Group has met once in July of 
2017 for an initial discussion of proposed changes to Act 188 rules and to discuss two chemicals 
that the Department has considered for bans.  By my assessment, it was not a contentious meeting 
but one that offered both sides a constructive means to share priorities and information with the 
Department.  We have yet to see what the next step in the process looks like, but it should be al-
lowed to work before the whole process is made just window-dressing in a rulemaking process. 
 
Banning a chemical is the most restrictive and punitive measure that Act 188 authorizes the De-
partment of Health to proceed with under this law.  Having the Department seek a common con-
clusion with the Working Group is a reasonable step to ensuring that all sides of this potential 
regulatory step are considered fully and may ultimately result in rules that are better formulated 
and withstand potential challenges down the road.  Until this process is given an opportunity to 
work, it should not be immediately watered down. 
 

3. Exposure Evaluation Before Chemical Bans 
 
The final sets of amendments that JPMA opposes in the House amendments to S.103 are with re-
gard to the removal of the requirements that the Department determine that a children’s product 
“will” expose a child to a chemical and that that such “exposure could cause or contribute to an 
adverse health effect”.  These two factors are critical to ensuring that potential chemical bans are 
justified and will actually improve children’s health.  These provisions are also consistent with 
the regulatory approach used in other states like California that ensure that chemical bans are 
meaningful. 
 
The approach suggested by these House amendments to S.103 create an arbitrary “may” expose 
criteria and totally eliminate the threshold that the exposure from a product actually contribute to 
the health effects which were the reason for concern with a chemical.  Once again this sets up a 
situation where the Department does not make decisions based upon real world exposure con-
cerns and potential for harm.  Such regulatory decisions are not likely to advance the goals of Act 
188 in protecting children’s health and may not withstand challenges in the future. 
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Conclusion 
 
JPMA again appreciates the opportunity to provide input on the House amendments to Senate Bill 
103.  We continue to believe the original compromise from Act 188 deserves to be fully imple-
mented before such wholesale amendments are considered, such as these.  Undermining the sci-
entific thresholds and processes that have even been fully tested and tried threatens to undermine 
the ultimate goal of this law.  
 
We hope that the Committee will allow Act 188 to continue to function and be fully implements 
and refrain from adopting these amendments.  Thank you, again, to the Committee for calling this 
hearing and allowing JPMA to testify. I look forward to your questions.  
 


